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The Luncarty, Redgorton and Moneydie Community Council (LRMCC) had a full quota of eight members and representation from all three community areas during much of the 2014 -2015 reporting period.
However during the year the following three members resigned: Mark Myles, Victor Dawes and Charlie Turnbull. Meanwhile two new members, Iain Mathieson and George Black were elected, leaving one vacancy. 
Over the last year your Community Council (CC) has dealt with many issues and concerns of local residents. This has been achieved with the assistance from Community Police Officers, local Councillors John Kellas and Barbara Vaughan and other PKC officers and specialists. We are also very grateful to those members of the public who have attended our meetings to provide comment and support for our efforts.

Local issues and concerns addressed/being addressed:
· Repairs to the vandalised wall surrounding the War Memorial have been completed by the Community Payback Team, Perth & Kinross Council.  The cost of the materials to enable this work to be carried out was met by funds gratefully donated by members of ‘Save Redgorton” action group.
· We supported the Historic Churchyards Project by assisting with the repair of the collapsed eastern wall of the Redgorton Parish Church Cemetery with the help of the PKC Community Payback Team. Funds donated by a member of the public were used to purchase the building materials needed for the repair work.
· PKC officials from the Roads Department and the Community Police continue to assist with the improvement of road safety in and around Luncarty and Redgorton. As a result of meetings with the Roads Department, the Community Police and consultation with Luncarty Primary School, a safety proposal was incorporated into the school plan last year and is now in the process of being implemented. 
Build outs on Marshall way have been constructed in an attempt to control traffic speed and improve safety. 
We have also negotiated improvements to road safety at the shop as well as the introduction in the near future of a 40mph speed limit starting at Redgorton Village and the reinstatement of the pavement between Battleby Farm and Redgorton
· Following requests from the CC, overgrown hedges obstructing a give way sign and bus stop at the A9 Luncarty slip road have been cut back by the owners following.

· The owners of the Riding School at Denmarkfield cooperated with a request from the CC to avoid the Crescent, and core paths for safety reasons and to minimise potential damage to roads and paths.
· We are working with the Road Safety Officer to investigate the high number of accidents which occur on the slip road from the A9 into and at the Luncarty/Redgorton Moneydie junction. The Council officers will report the results of their investigations to us in due course.
· The CC is still seeking the closure of St Martins Lane to motorised vehicles due to the very poor state of the road and concerns regarding public safety. The CC is working with the road owners to clarify legal issues relating to access and burdens which has prevented the owners of the road from implementing the closure.
· The CC assisted police with their investigations into criminal damage to trees on Martins Lane. Some trees were cut down for safety reasons, whereas others are being saved through pollarding.
· The CC has had follow up meetings with PKC officers regarding Luncarty Futures and emphasis was once again on taking any necessary action to ensure that Luncarty retains its status as a village separate from Perth. 
· We continue to monitor and contribute to the implementation of the Local Development Plan/Tayplan and how the settled view will impact on us going forward, particularly at Luncarty South and Bertha Park. Our recent focus has been on the planning application for a New Town at Bertha Park, PKC officers in the planning department have been very helpful in raising any concerns that we have with the developers, Springfield (Elgin), particularly on green belt issues. The CC will vigorously resist (in response to requests during the Luncarty Futures Event) the encroachment of housing development into our rural community through ensuring that policy initiatives and strategies for the protection of the greenbelt are enforced. 
· Members attended Community Council training sessions and other relevant conferences throughout the year. 

· Regular updates and enhancements to the LRMCC website were applied to improve communication and visibility of the Community Council.
· We continued our work with the Crescent Residents Association (CRA). notably in assisting the PKC and S Milne (Aberdeen) with handover arrangements of Open Space and amenities in and around the Crescent including access over the bridge near to the Crescent which leads down to the River Tay.
· The A9 dualling project is gathering momentum and the Community Council is actively participating in the consultation and implementation process with A9 Contractor, Jacob’s & Transport Scotland.  Transport Scotland have finalised their preparatory work on A9 from Luncarty to Birman Pass section.  Work is now out to contract and will commence in 2017.  A request has been made to Transport Scotland for the construction of an overbridge/underpass to link the Redgorton A9 bus stops.

· The Council provided extra signs to the CC for dog fouling.

· We are working with the Council to monitor the effectiveness of new street lighting – luminosity and installation anti-perch devices for birds.

· The CC Responded to consultation on new school at Bertha Park.

· The CC Core Paths group worked with Stanley Development Trust to initiate a feasibility study for a core path between Stanley and Luncarty.

· Subsequent to the CC submission of a survey of the core paths in our area priorities for signage were accepted and have now being implemented.
· Volunteers from the CC continue to clear important Core Paths that are overgrown.
· The CC are working with the community to provide plant and flower arrangements at the entrances to Luncarty and Redgorton through the newly established “Luncarty in Bloom” group. A donation of £100 from SSE Volunteers which has been given to the Luncarty in Bloom group to buy plants and containers.
· Following a request to the Roads Department the Council has provided  a new bus shelter at the north of the Village. 

· The Roads Department cleared blocked gullies on the Pitcairngreen to Redgorton road.

· Big thank you to Steve Wilson Construction for cutting back of vegetation at the memorial hall and to PKC Education services for agreeing to weed kill the area twice per year. 

· Worked with PKC Enforcement Officer to monitor developments in the area although many members of the public are disgruntled that this team rarely invokes the discretionary powers at their disposal to ensure compliance with planning conditions.
· Luncarty South development – no progress and no pre-planning consultation taken place yet.

· The CC facilitated the re-siting of the War memorial to a new location following a public outcry at the proposal to re-locate it near the playing fields opposite the shop.
· CC working with other organisations and individuals throughout Perth and Kinross to mount a legal challenge to the appropriation of Crematorium Land for the A9/A85 Relief Road. Lawyer. The CC succeeded in getting free legal advice from the Faculty of Advocates through strong support from Planning Aid Scotland.
· The CC also submitted an objection to the application for a Windfarm in GlenIsla, stating that we were concerned of the visual impact of the cumulative effect of the profusion of windfarms in this area.
Thanks must be given to our Secretary Elizabeth Comrie, Treasurer Moira Hutchison and Vice Chairman John Andrews and other members of the Community Council for their time commitment and contribution in the running of the Community Council and also to the Church Centre for hosting us on a monthly basis. Special thanks to John for his work as Vice Chairman and our appreciation that he will continue to support the CC as a Community Councillor
Finally, we hope to stimulate increased interest amongst members of the community over the coming year through the noticeboard at the NISA shop and the LRMCC website (www.lrmcc.co.uk)., and introduce a Facebook page. 

Members of the public with ideas or contributions are always welcome and in this way you can support efforts at the community level. The Community Council is there to ensure your views are heard and to shape and influence the future of our village over the coming years. 

